

MEMO
April 8, 2013


To: Michael McGovern, Town Manager
        Debra Lane, Assistant Town Manager	

From: Greg Marles, Director of Facilities and Transportation

Re: Two Lights Fresnel lens


After regular communications with the US Coast Guard’s Curator and the US Coast Guard Lampist about relocating the Two Lights Lens it would be my recommendation that we return the lens to the US Coast Guard.

In order to relocate the lens the Curator and Lampist want the entire lens disassembled and reassembled in the new location.  This work must be done by a qualified Lampist that has been approved by the US Coast Guard.  Right now they have five (5) qualified Lampists in the US doing this type of work.  This requires new glazing for the entire lens which is a special compound that was used back when the lens was constructed.   The process would take about four (4) days to relocate and we are responsible for all of their expenses including food, lodging and travel.   Additionally, the new location will require the installation of UV protective screens placed on the window per the US Coast Guard.  Finally, they are requiring that the lens be protected from people touching the lenses by either a full glass or plastic enclosure. 

It would be my feeling that the requirements of relocating the lens coupled with the cost may not make sense for the Town of Cape Elizabeth.  This is not to mention the requirements that US Coast Guard Curator and the Lampist are requiring for ongoing maintenance.

I would be happy to go over in detail the requirements for relocating and ongoing maintenance.
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